October 1st, 2020 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the October 1^{st,} 2020 Supervisors meeting to order.

The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson.

The minutes from the September 3rd meeting were approved as written. The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor.

Chairman Clapper discussed a letter that was sent from Fayetteville VFD to request financial assistance. He stated that he understands their financial distress, however the Township also has South Mountain VFD, New Franklin VFD, Franklin VFD, Marion VFD, Mont Alto VFD who are also all feeling the financial strain from the inability to do their regular fundraising. The township is feeling the same financial distress as we have not had the expected revenue with **Earned Income Tax** being down due to unemployment, **transfer tax** down due to real estate being shut down, our **Norlo Park revenue** nearly completely gutted and our contribution to the Archer Drive project over budget. The emergency services study will be reviewed at the Fall Convention in two weeks and in talking with Quincy the feeling of reviewing the results of the study prior to any new considerations would probably be a good idea. In consideration of this request Chairman Clapper reminded the board that we did increase Fire services contributions by 10% in 2019

On a Clapper/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors declined any additional funds until review of our 2021 budget as well as the study.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the Chairman to execute an agreement for a stormwater utility agreement. The agreement is for Cory Dick relating to the Penn Dot HOP for connecting the drainage into Penn Dot's system due to them plugging the outlet pipe under Rt.30.

Chairman Clapper reviewed our insurance quote from Capital Blue Cross. Our cost is approximately a 2.3% increase from last year with the same coverage. On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors agreed to continue the same coverage for 2021.

Under Old business.

- Chairman Clapper discussed an email sent by Mr. Hoffman @6168 Greenbriar lane, regarding his driveway concern. He asked if there has been any update? There has been no follow-up. Chairman Clapper is going to contact Mr. Hoffman to discuss.
- Dave Beegle 5596 Fairway Drive West had a follow up call regarding his driveway concern. Chairman Clapper asked if there has been any update? There has been no follow-up. Chairman Clapper is going to contact Dave to discuss. Ted said he could possibly get the repairs done before winter.

Under New business.

Chairman Clapper discussed that our wide format printer has expired; he priced out a new one from a couple different sources. The range of prices was \$7469, \$7995 & \$10,175. Automated Office Equipment had the lowest price, and they have been servicing our equipment and he has been very happy with their service. On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the purchase of the printer from Automated Office Equipment.

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the paying of the bills.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:24 p.m. on a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously.

April McClure, Assistant Secretary